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An adult male Lazuli Bunting (Passerina amoena) was noted by Ned and Teddy
Shuler at feeders at the home of Ned's parents in Westminster, S.C., during February
and March 1981. After two unsuccessful trips to see the bird, I was finally successful on
7 March. On that date, a number of color photographs were taken by Claire Filemyr
and Sidney Gauthreaux. One photo has been sent to the Charleston Museum (CM
1983.124) for documentation.

The bunting was first seen on 11 February and was not reported beyond 7 March.
It frequented both a feeder placed a few meters off the ground as well as the backyard
patio, where seeds were also placed. The yard was in a moderately wooded part of town,
and scattered pines were present in the yard. Thus, the habitat was most unlike the typical
open-country thicket and scrub habitat favored for breeding in the western United
States.

The identification of the bunting was obvious. This striking bird retained the
turquoise blue of the head and rump, though a few brownish feathers were mixed with
the blue on the head. The area between the eye and bill was mostly black. The breast
and sides were rusty, with the back mixed rusty and blue. White wing bars were very
noticeable, as was the white belly. The bill was a typical conical finch bill, and the
overall size was somewhat smaller than that of a Dark-eyed Junco (Junco hyemalis).

Spring 1984 	 49



This is the first record for the Lazuli Bunting in the Carolinas. It has not been
recorded in Virginia or Georgia, and there appear to be very few records anywhere east
of the Mississippi River.
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